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BULLETIN 
SALVE REGINA COLLEGE • 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

VOL 17 NO 1 September 18, 1987 

SALVE REGINA FRESHMAN CLASS LARGEST 
IN COLLEGE'S 40 YEAR HISTORY -

APPLICATIONS FOR ADMISSIONS AT RECORD LEVEL 

Fall classes began at Salve Regina on Thursday, September 10. In 
addition to marking the beginning of the school's 40th year, the day 
historically reflected the admittance of the largest freshman class since the 
College's opening in 1947. 

Undergraduate applications for admission to Salve Regina College reached 
a record high this year, increasing more than 30% over the previous year. 
In addition, applications to nine graduate programs offered at the College 
increased 50%. 

Although the College cites many reasons for the increase in applications, 
Sister Lucille McKillop, President of Salve Regina, said, "We attribute the 
increase in applications to the fact that Salve Regina has established a 
reputation for offering quality academic programs on both the undergraduate 
and graduate levels." 

* * * 



ANNO UN CE ME N · T S 

DEVELOPMENT OFFICE ANNOUNCES RECEIPT OF GRANTS 

Salve Regina's Development Office has announced the receipt of three 
grants during the summer months. A $20,000 check was received from the 
Fred M. Roddy Foundation, Inc. to be applied toward nursing scholarships. 
This amount represents the first installment of a grant totaling $40, 000 which 
was awarded in the spring of 1986. 

A check for $2,500, to be used for general support, was received from 
the New York Community Trust, and a $1, 200 grant award from the 
Providence Journal Foundation was applied toward the Salve Regina 
Scholarship Fund. The Foundation requests that first preference be given to 
qualified sons and daughters of employees of the Providence Journal Company 
and its subsidiaries. 

* * * 
COACH DUKESHIRE TO HEAD GREEK NATIONAL TEAM 

Richard Dukeshire, the men's varsity basketball coach at Salve Regina, 
has accepted a coaching position in the Greek National Basketball Association. 
Mr. Dukeshire previously coached the Greek National Team and was asked to 
take this position while touring Greece with the Greek American Association 
(AHEPA) Basketball Team. 

During his two years at Salve Regina, Coach Dukeshire compiled an 
overall record of 22-25, and his teams were runners-up for the Commonwealth 
Coast Conference Championship. 

* * * 
STUDENT NEWS 

Melanie Gleiman, a junior majoring in English/Writing, has been awarded 
the 1987-88 O'Donnell Scholarship to Trinity All Saints College in Leeds, 
England. Melanie will spend her junior year at Trinity and plans to pursue 
communications and cultural studies. She is the daughter of Dr. Lubomir 
Gleiman, professor of philosophy at Salve Regina. 

Carol LaSalle, a senior chemistry major, was one of nine college students 
from Massachusetts who spent the summer working in a cancer research 
laboratory through the American Cancer Society's 1987 Alvan T. - Viola D. 
Fuller Junior Research Fellowship program. Carol received a $1,500 grant to 
work under the direction of Joel S. Greenberger, M.D., at the University of 
Massachusetts Medical Center in Worcester. 

Karen M. Moniz, a junior education major, has been named a collegiate 
academic All-American by the United States Achievement Academy. The award 
program offers recognition to superior students who excel in the academic 
disciplines. Her name will appear in the Academic All-American Collegiate 
Directory, which is published nationally. 
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FACULTY NEWS 

NEW FACULTY APPOINTMENTS 

Ms. Charlene E. Andrade appointed Lecturer in Theatre. She holds a 
bachelor of arts degree in secondary education and theatre communications 
from Rhode Island College. Ms. Andrade is currently pursuing graduate 
studies at New York University. 

Father Patrick Bascio appointed Assistant Professor of Liberal Studies. 
He holds a bachelor of arts degree and a bachelor of divinity degree from 
St. Mary's Seminary, a master of arts degree from St. Joseph Seminary, and 
a Ph~ D. in theological ethics from Fordham University. 

Mr. Frederick E. Lupone appointed Assistant Professor of Information 
Systems Science. He holds a bachelor of science degree in physics from 
Le Moyne College and a master of business administration degree in 
management information systems from Boston College. 

Ms. Lynn Painter appointed Instructor of Nursing. She holds a bachelor 
of science degree in biology from the University of Rochester, a master of 
science degree in nursing from the New York Medical College and is currently 
pursuing a second master's degree. 

Dr. Beverly Serabitµ1 appointed to the graduate faculty as Assistant 
Professor of Human Development. She holds a bachelor of arts degree in 
psychology from Boston University, a master of education degree in 
counseling and guidance from Boston College, and a Ph.D. in clinical 
psychology from the California School of Professional Psychology. 

Ms. Barbara Shamblin appointed Assistant Professor of Art. She holds a 
bachelor of arts degree from Goddard College, a master of fine arts degree 
and a master of arts in teaching degree from the Rhode Island School of 
Design. 

Dr. Thomas V. Svogun appointed to the graduate faculty as Assistant 
Professor of Administration of Justice. He holds a bachelor of arts degree 
from Boston College and a doctor of law degree from Cornell University. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

FACULTY PROMOTIONS 

MRS. JOAN CHAPDELAINE to Associate Professor of Nursing ... DR. JOHN 
COAKLEY to Associate Professor of English .•• MRS. BARBARA DEAN to 
Associate Professor of Nursing ... DR. KERRY FATER to Associate Professor of 
Nursing .•• MS. ANNE FOGLIA to Associate Professor of Nursing •.. MRS. 
MAUREEN LAREAU to Associate Professor of Nursing ••• BROTHER JAMES 
LOXHAM to Assistant Professor of Music ••. DR. JAMES NUGENT to Associate 
Professor of Chemistry. 

* * * 

Dr. Cheryl Beck of the Nursing Department had three articles accepted 
for publication. They are: 

(1) 

(2) 

(3) 

"Maternal Newborn Nursing Research Published from 1977-1986" 
Western Journal of Nursing Research 

"Creating a Research Atmosphere for the Student Body of a Nursing 
Department: The Use of Small Group Projects" 
Nurse Educator 

"Review of Strategies for Teaching Nursing Research Since 1979" 
Western Journal of Nursing Research 

* * * 

Dr. Karen Dobson, Assistant Professor of the Religious Studies 
Department, was recently the keynote speaker at the Boston Leadership 
Convention for Elementary and Secondary Principals of the Archdiocese. The 
title of her presentation was "Principal as Minister: Understanding Role as 
Spiritual and Academic Leader." Looking towards the future, Karen will 
direct three religious education seminars in Ochre Court for the principals 
and teachers of the Catholic schools on Aquidneck Island. 

September 29, 1987: "Rediscovering Self Through the Scriptures and 
Discovering the Outcomes" 

October 20, 1987: "Reflecting on Church, Call, and Curriculum as We 
Face the Cries of the Century" 

November 10, 1987: "Balancing the Biblical, Liturgical, and Ecclesial 
Aspects of the Student's Text Amid Reality" 

* * * 

Dr. Jack Childs, Professor of Human Development, recently attended the 
25th Convention of the Association for Humanistic Psychology at Mills College, 
Oakland, California. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

From June 11 to June 13, Dr. John Coakley and Brother A. Stephen 
Rusyn, Ph.D., both members of Salve Regina College's English Department, 
attended a Literacy Conference subtitled "Student Writing: From Literacy to 
Literature." The conference was held at the University of San Francisco, 
and some of the topics discussed were the Literary Elements of Student 
Writing, Student Texts and Computers, Critical Theory and Theory of 
Composition, Computer as Reader, and Using Computers to Respond to 
Student Writing. 

* * * 

Dr. Kerry Pater's contribution of "Septicemia/Septic Shock" in a text 
entitled, Critical Care Plans: Guidelines for Patient Care by Moorhouse, 
Geissler and Doenges was recently published by the F. A. Davis Company. 
Kerry is an Associate Professor in the Department of Nursing. 

* * * 

Dr. Art Frankel, Professor of Psychology, will coauthor a chapter in a 
book entitled, Self-Defeating Behaviors, to be published by Plenum. The 
chapter, "Mald.ng Things Harder for Yourself," describes research and theory 
developed over the last ten years by Dr. Frankel and his colleague, Mel 
Snyder of Rutgers University - Newark. A recent summary of this work was 
presented at the American Psychological Association meeting in New York, 
held August 28 - September 1, 1987. 

* * * 

Dr. John Greeley, Professor of Religious Studies, recently gave a talk to 
the CCD teachers of St.· Mary's Parish, Newport, on narrative theology and 
catechesis. 

* * * 

Dr. Howard S. Levie, Professor Emeritus of St. Louis University Law 
School, who teaches Public International Law in the Graduate Program in 
International Relations, was invited to attend and to participate in . a 
colloquium sponsored by and held at the University of Geneva, Switzerland, 
from June 11-13. The subject of the colloquium was "The 1977 Protocols 
Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949: Ten Years Later." He was also 
invited to attend a "Round Table of Experts on International Humanitarian 
Law Applicable in Armed Conflicts at Sea" sponsored by the University of 
Pisa and Syracuse University and conducted by the International Institute of 
Humanitarian Law in San Remo, Italy, from June 15-17. 

An article prepared by him was one of the source papers for the 
group. In addition, he made a presentation entitled, "Means and Methods of 
Combat at Sea," the basis of one of the discussions. Professor Levie has also 
edited a book entitled, The Law of Non-International Armed Conflict, recently 
published by Martinus Nijhoff in the Netherlands. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

Daniel T. Ludwig, Instructor of Art, had an exhibition of his drawings 
and paintings at the Cadogan Contemporary in London, England during May 
and June of this year. 

* * * 

Dr. Richard Mar~ uise, Professor of Administration of Justice, was a 
recipient of "The Justice Assistance Award" presented by Justice Assistance, 
a private, non-profit, criminal justice agency. Dr. Marquise was cited for 
"exemplifying professional conduct and practices in his relationships with 
clients, students, colleagues, other professionals and the public while 
performing job duties." 

* * * 

Dr. James P. Nugent, Associate Professor of Chemistry, spoke about the 
work of scientists to elementary school students at Oliphant School, 
Middletown, Carey School, Newport, and Cranston-Calvert School, Newport, 
on May 12, June 2, and June 9, at each school's Career Day. 

* * * 

Deadline for the next issue of the NEWSBULLETIN 
is Friday, September 25, 1987. 
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